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To Whom It May Concern:  

Please accept testimony in opposition of HB 4002. If you have ever worked in 

farming you know it is seasonal and dependent on when a crop is ready. Employees 

know this and work during these times as long as it takes, to get crop properly 

harvested. Farming will never be a 9-5 occupation, don’t try to turn it into one. Stop 

your over reach, please focus on port issues, illegal immigration without proper work 

visas, which hurts the employees that are here properly and closing the borders to 

unlawful entry if you need something to work on. Preserving farmers water rights 

from being stolen by illegal grow operations would also be a useful issue to work on. 

Respectfully, 

Stephanie M 


